At a Budget Work Session of the Sussex County Board of Supervisors
Held in the General District Courtroom at

Sussex Judicial Center on

Thursday, March 27, 2008 at 4:30 p.m.

BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT


T. Wayne Birdsong


Charlie E. Caple, Jr.



Wayne M. Harrell


Harris L. Parker



 Rufus E. Tyler, Sr.

STAFF PRESENT
Mary E Jones, County Administrator

Henry A. Thompson, Sr., County Attorney

Jerry L. Whitaker, Director of Finance

Deborah A. Davis, Assistant to County Administrator

Brenda H. Drew, Housing Programs Coordinator

Shannon C. Drew, Clerical Assistant

CALL TO ORDER
The March 27, 2008 meeting of the Sussex County Board of Supervisors was called to order by Chairman Tyler; the Invocation was offered by Supervisor Birdsong.
ADOPTION OF AGENDA
ON MOTION OF SUPERVISOR CAPLE, seconded by SUPERVISOR BIRDSONG, and carried: RESOLVED that the agenda of the March 27, 2008 meeting of the Sussex County Board of Supervisors is hereby adopted as presented.
Voting aye: Supervisors Birdsong, Caple, Harrell, Parker, Tyler
Voting nay: none

Absent: Supervisor Fly

Surplus Property – Used Green Boxes
County Administrator Jones advised Sussex County has stockpiled nearly 40 used “green boxes” (15 yard trash containers) that were used when the County operated a waste collection program. The containers are located at Robinson Road. 
Staff requests that these containers be declared as surplus property. The containers are in poor condition and are an eyesore. Mr. Chase Boykin has offered to remove the containers. He will cut the boxes up on site. Staff checked with the Department of Environmental Quality via EEE Consulting to make certain that this would meet DEQ approval. DEQ has no problem with the removal of the containers. Removal of the containers would improve the grounds.

The vehicles, fire trucks and items in the old shop will be sold as approved by the Board over the internet. 

ON MOTION OF SUPERVISOR BIRDSONG, seconded by SUPERVISOR HARRELL and carried: RESOLVED that the Sussex County Board of Supervisors hereby declares the used green boxes as surplus property and approves of staff recommendation regarding the used “green boxes” stored at the closed Robinson Road Landfill site; and

FURTHER RESOLVED that Mr. Chase Boykin, 4904 Beaverdam Road, Waverly VA will cut the green boxes on site and then remove them from the site.
Voting aye: Supervisors Birdsong, Caple, Harrell, Parker, Tyler

Voting nay: none

Absent: Supervisor Fly

2009 Budget Workshop
Mr. Jerry L. Whitaker, Director of Finance provided a budget presentation to the Board.  He advised that the only change is the reduction in the proposed salary increase from 4% to 2%. He also advised the Board that the budget requests for new positions and vehicles need to be considered and the Board needs to take action on these issues.
The Board decided (by general consensus), the following:
· To contribute $200,000 toward the purchase of a fire truck for the Jarratt Volunteer Fire Department

· Allocated $150,000 to Rescue
· Not fill position of deputy county administrator; create economic development director position; proposed $83,000 for salary and associated benefits
· Delete $18,000 which was earmarked for a new vehicle to be assigned to County Administration

· Delete $20,000 which was earmarked for a new vehicle to be assigned to Animal Control

· Allocate $75,000 for three (3) new vehicles for Sheriff’s Department (and delete three (3) from the Sheriff’s Department’s request for six (6) vehicles.
· Delete Parks & Recreation position (proposed $36,000 for salary and associated benefits)

Supervisor Parker suggested that the Board consider the creating a Business Professional & Occupational License Tax and possibly increase real estate taxes by eight cents to generate additional revenue.
Supervisor Birdsong suggested that the Board of Supervisors consider creating Lodging and Meal Taxes and Emergency Medical Services billing to generate additional revenue.

Supervisor Parker suggested nine cents as a possible real estate tax increase.
County Administrator Jones advised the Board that information was provided to them regarding the lodging tax at their February 21, 2008 Board packet.

Supervisor Caple suggested that the School Board and Board of Supervisors get together to discuss acquisition of property and to reach an agreement regarding the elementary school construction project.

RECESS
ON MOTION OF SUPERVISOR PARKER, seconded by SUPERVISOR HARRELL and carried: RESOLVED that the March 27, 2008 meeting of the Sussex County Board of Supervisors is hereby recessed until Friday, March 28, 2008 at 2:00pm.
Voting aye: Supervisors Birdsong, Caple, Harrell, Parker, Tyler

Voting nay: none

Absent: Supervisor Fly

